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The mission of All Saints’ Episcopal Church  is to worship God  and minister to each other and the  

community so that Christ’s transforming love may be known in the world. 
- Adopted by the All Saints’ Vestry in 2002 

Dear Friend,  

Welcome to All Saintsô Episcopal Church.  As you visit with us, I hope you will find 

All Saintsô to be a community of faith ready to meet your spiritual needs through wor-

ship, study, ministries and fellowship.   

 With a membership of just over 1600, All Saintsô is the fifth largest Episcopal 

church in the Diocese of Alabama. However, one of the things most loved by our 

parishioners is the ñsmall churchò feel they have when attending services here.  

All Saintsô has been blessed for 85 years by gifted leadership, both lay and ordained.  

We believe our shared life together as a Christian family continually empowers us to 

nurture each otherôs growth in Christ and to have an impact on the greater communi-

ty.  As our parish mission statement proclaims, we are called ñto make Christôs trans-

forming love known in the world.ò 

 This booklet has been produced to acquaint you with various aspects of our par-

ish.  I hope it assists you in deciding if All Saintsô is the place where you could pur-

sue your Christian journey.  Perhaps even the place you might call home.  If you 

have any questions or would like further information about the church or its people, 

please contact us or visit our website at www.allsaintsbirmingam.org.  

 In Christ, 
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WHO WE ARE: A growing, committed, congregation:  

¶ We have averaged 65 new members per year for the last six years 

¶ Average Sunday attendance has grown from 328 in 2003 to 407 in 2012 

¶ Our membership has grown from 1,126 in 2004 to 1,637 members in 2012 

¶ We are young! Our average age is 34, and the most frequent of all ages is 6  

¶ Our largest growth area is families with small children 

¶ Sixty-nine percent of our members have been members for five years or more;     

thirty-five percent have been members for at least 10 years 

ALL SAINTSô: OUR STORY 

I  n 1927, four faithful   
Episcopalians formed a Lenten  

Bible study and prayer group. 

Fueled by the growth of Birming-

hamôs suburbs and the need for an 

over-the-mountain parish, this 

small group made a decision that 

continues to change lives genera-

tions later ï the decision  

to form All Saintsô Episcopal 

Church. 

 

Now in our 85th year of ministry, 

we continue to reap the gifts of 

their vision as made known in 

Christ. God has blessed us with 

consistent growth, and continues to 

work through us as we minister  

to ever-increasing numbers. 

 

 

 

 

 

All Saints’, 1934 
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WHO WE ARE:  

A congregation and  

preschool with lots and lots     

of children and youth: 

¶ 25-30 births and baptisms each year 

¶ 496 members under the age of 20 

¶ We have 188 preschool children  

under the age of five, with almost 

150 children on the preschool waiting 

list each of the last three years 

¶ 85 youth and adults have been      

confirmed in the last three years 

¶ Will host a regional Catechesis    

gathering in Spring 2013 

WHO WE ARE: 

A congregation hungry to  

learn more about Jesus: 

¶ Seven adult Sunday School classes 

meet each week 

¶ We offer two weekly Bible studies, 

and a four-year theological education 

with EfM  

¶ Our three atria serve over 100      

children each Sunday. In fact,      

attendance has increased so much in 

the last three years that we added an 

additional session for three atria   

levels during the 8:45 service to   

accommodate the growing number  

of children who attend each week 

¶ Our kids love to sing: we now have 

two Childrenôs choirs, and hope to 

offer a program for youth this fall 

¶ Over thirty 12 and 13 year-olds    

attend each Sunday 

¶ 56 All Saintsô parishioners  have 

been trained in the Catechesis of the 

Shepherd. Each week 20 work with 

our young children in the three atria 

¶ Our youth group (EYC) has doubled 

in size the last three years 

¶ Vacation Bible School: 145 children 

participated this year, and 102 adults 

and youth volunteered 
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WHO WE ARE: 

A congregation that is  

active and connected to the  

community: 

¶ All Saintsô sponsors a 75-member Cub 

Scout Troop; a Boy Scout Troop was    add-

ed in 2012 

¶ Catechesis training: we have trained 260 

catechists from twelve states and three coun-

tries  

¶ We offer opportunities for music education 

through Music Together and String classes 

¶ An active artist community offers annual 

visual and performance art gatherings for the 

parish and community 

¶ All Saintsô provides facilities for a weekly 

AA meeting, a monthly NAMI (National 

Alliance on Mental Illness) group, and Dai-

sy Scout Troop 790 

¶ Lay and ordained ministers continue to serve 

the Episcopal Church on the        Diocesan 

and national level 

¶ We participate in the annual Way of the 

Cross and Ecumenical Thanksgiving     ser-

vice 

 

 

WHO WE ARE: 

A congregation passionate about  

serving Christ in others: 

¶ We support over 30 different ministries   

financially, through service and relation-

ships, and by providing use of our facili-

ties and resources 

¶ Our ministries offer opportunities to 

serve both locally and globally 

¶ Our children and youth have service  

opportunities throughout the year 

¶ Lay leadership has increasingly grown in 

this area, and meets consistently to make 

sure our outreach activities are well-   

attended and well-organized 

¶ We strive to increase our outreach   

budget each year 
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 } What is the weekly schedule? 

 

SUNDAY: 

Holy Eucharist:  

7:30 a.m. (Rite I), 8:45 and 11:00 a.m. (Rite II),  

 & 5:30 p.m. (Modified Rite II, with acoustic music) 

Breakfast: 8:00 - 10:00 a.m.  

Nursery: 8:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. and 5:15 - 6:30 p.m. 

Sunday School classes for all ages: 10:00 a.m. - 10:45 a.m. 

Atria Session I, 8:30 a.m.; Atria Session II, 10:00 a.m. 

Childrenôs Liturgy of the Word, during the 11:00 service for  

 three- to six-year-old children 

 

MONDAY: 

Menôs Bible Study, 7:00 - 8:00 a.m. - Jackson-Thorpe Room 

 

WEDNESDAY: 

Wednesday Morning Prayer, 7:00 a.m. - Jackson-Thorpe Room  

Rectorôs Bible Study, 10:00 - 11:00 a.m.  

Wednesday Evening Oasis Schedule (takes place during the  

school year): 

4:00 - 6:30 p.m. - EYC 

5:30 - 6:10 p.m. - All Saintsô Childrenôs Choir 

6:15 - 6:30 p.m. -The Good Shepherd Choir 

6:30 - 7:30 p.m. - Nursery (when programs are planned) 

5:30 - 5:40 p.m. - Evening devotion in the Nave 

5:40 - 6:30 p.m. - Dinner: Great Hall  

6:45 - 8:45 p.m. - Adult Choir rehearsal 

 

THURSDAY: 

EfM, 6:30 - 9:00 p.m. - New Journey Room  

 

More details about classes, events, and meetings at All Saintsô  

are available at www.allsaintsbirmingham.org by following the 

ñCalendarò link. 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS 
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  } What should I expect when I attend a service? 
 

The basics of our service: 

Visiting a church for the first time can be pretty intimidating. Many people 

who visit and join All Saintsô come from other denominations, and we 

promise do our best to make your first visit as comfortable as possible. We 

hope the following section will answer some questions you may have about 

our services. 
 

I see that there are two different kinds of services – Rite I and Rite II.  

What is the difference? 

The most apparent difference between Rite I and Rite II can be found in the 

type of language that is used to shape the prayers. Rite I liturgies reflect a 

more traditional style of Anglican worship that is more familiar to those 

who grew up with the 1928 prayer book. Rite II liturgies reflect a more con-

temporary style of Anglican worship where everyday, common English is 

used. Rite I and Rite II liturgies follow a very similar order while a few 

prayers are particular to each rite. 
 

What are the different books in the pews? 

When you come in an usher will give you a leaflet that will guide you 

through the service and tell you what book to use when. The primary ser-

vice book, which has a red cover, is called the Book of Common Prayer. It 

contains all the services authorized for use in the Episcopal Church in addi-

tion to many other helpful resources. 

 Our hymnal, which has a blue cover, is used at 8:45 and 11:00 a.m. for 

congregational singing. The music at 5:30 p.m. comes primarily from a 

songbook (with a white paper cover) called Alleluia II.  

 Also in the pews are blue visitorôs cards. We encourage you to fill one 

out and put it in the offering plate when it is passed to you. This way we can 

send you more information about All Saintsô and put you in touch with a 

member of our clergy, if you wish. You can also fill out a visitorôs card 

online at www.allsaintsbirmingham.org. 
 

How will I know when to stand, sit, or kneel? 

Generally, we stand to sing, recite the Creed, for the reading of the Gospel, 

and to pray. We sit while the Bible is being read, during the sermon, an-

nouncements, and when the choir is singing. During the prayers, most peo-

ple in the congregation kneel, although some people prefer to stand ï either 

is appropriate. there are prompts in the bulletin and Book of Common pray-

er to guide you. But please donôt worry about doing the wrong thing at the 

wrong time ï what matters is your communion with God during the service! 
 

Receiving Eucharist at All Saints’ 

The center of our worship each week is the sacrament of Holy Eucharist (also 

known as Holy Communion or the Lordôs Supper). In the Eucharist we share 

in bread and wine in remembrance of Christôs life, death, and resurrection, just 

as Christ commanded at his Last Supper with his disciples. But we also experi-

ence the mystery of Christôs presence among us here and now. All baptized 

Christians, regardless of denomination, are welcome to participate in the Eu-

charist. When you come to the altar you may choose to receive the bread and 

wine, or just the bread. Those who have not been baptized may come to the 

altar rail to receive a blessing from the priest if they would like to do so. 

 

http://www.justus.anglican.org/resources/bcp/bcp.htm
http://allsaintsbirmingham.org/visitors-card-online/
http://allsaintsbirmingham.org/visitors-card-online/
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 u What kind of Sunday School  

     classes are offered? 

Christian Formation recognizes that our 

entire lifeôs journey is one in which we 

discover, bit by bit, that we have indeed 

been created in the image of God and  

redeemed by the love of God in Christ ï 

that we are, in essence, formed in Christ.  

All Saintsô wants to join you and foster 

that journey of discovery: helping all to  

discover the glory of the gospel as it is 

made manifest in our lives. We offer a  

variety of classes, small groups, and 

worship experiences that are designed to 

bring the gospel to you and to bring you 

to the gospel.  

 There are usually five to seven dif-

ferent adult classes offered each week.  

Children three years and older partici-

pate in the Catechesis of the Good Shep-

herd, and teenagers meet for Rite 13 and 

J2A (more information about these pro-

grams follows). Detailed information 

about all classes is available on our web-

site. 

 

 u Where do I take my children 

  on Sunday morning? 

Children are always welcome at services. 

As you come in the doors of the nave at 

All Saintsô there is a rack with bags that 

contain books and pencils in it for your 

children to bring into the sanctuary if they 

wish. The folders have colored pencils and 

pages of activities children can do during 

the service. We also have professionally 

staffed nursery care available for all ser-

vices on Sunday (except the 7:30) if you 

prefer to take your children there. 
 

Is nursery and childcare available? 

A professionally staffed and trained nurse-

ry is available for children ages six weeks - 

three years. Children ages three through 

six can go to the ñYellow Door Roomò. 

Please contact our Nursery Director 

LeArden Pike, leardenrpike@gmail.com 

or 769-3190 for more information, or visit 

www.allsaintsbirmingham.org. 
 

Do you have Children’s Chapel? 

Childrenôs Liturgy of the Word, a chil-

drenôs prayer service modeled from the 

Book of Common Prayer, takes place 

during the 8:45 and 11:00 services. This 

service is designed for children ages 3 - 

kindergarten.  Children meet in the yel-

low door room located in Ebaugh Hall.  

Children are guided in praying a collect, 

reflecting on the Sunday Lectionary read-

ing, collecting an offering, exchanging 

the peace, and singing. 

         Childrenôs Liturgy is offered pri-

marily for children who are too young to 

begin Atrium and those families who are 

not here during one of the Atrium ses-

sions. Childrenôs Liturgy includes a pro-

cession into church prior to Holy Com-

munion if the parents choose. 
  
What is the Atrium? 

We are in our tenth year of offering The 

Catechesis of the Good Shepherd here at 

All Saintsô.  The Catechesis of the Good 

Shepherd is an approach to religious for-

mation for children 3 - 12 years old. It is 

rooted in the Bible, the liturgy of the 

church, and the educational principles of 

Maria Montessori.  In the CGS, the Word 

of God is proclaimed in the most objec-

tive manner possible by reading sacred 

scriptures and then reflecting on what the 

children have heard.   There is often a  

hands-on material that is then presented 

to the child for them to further contem-

plate the message.  The children and cate-

chists also work with materials that help 

them understand more about the sacra-

ments and liturgy of the church.  All of 

this is done in a carefully prepared room 

called the ñatriumò (plural: ñatriaò). The 

atrium is primarily a place of prayer and 

is intentionally designed with that in 

mind. The primary aim of the CGS is to 

involve adults and children in a common 

religious experience in which the reli-

gious values of childhood are predomi-

nant.  
 

What is available for my teenagers? 

We know itôs hard to pull sleepy teenag-

ers out of bed on Sunday mornings, 

which is why we try hard to offer Sunday 

morning programs for our youth that they 

will want to participate in. Our youth take 

part in Rite 13 in 7th and 8th grades, 

while the 9th-12th graders participate in a 

program called J2A. These programs are 

designed to meet their spiritual and emo-

tional needs as well as theological and 

traditional values.  From Bible study to 

playful activities, these classes are defi-

nitely worth waking up for! Classes meet 

from 10:00 a.m. - 10:45 a.m. each Sun-

day during the school year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

http://allsaintsbirmingham.org/grow/nursery/
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Drawing is by Lottie Pound 

 u How do I become a member  

  of All Saints’? 

 

If you are a member of another Episcopal Church: 

Fill out an ñInvitation to Joinò enclosed in this book-

let or contact our Parish Administrator, Theresa Hes-

ter (879-8651 or office@allsaintsbir-mingham.org).  

Theresa will transfer the letter from your former par-

ish.  

 

If you have been baptized in a church other than the 

Episcopal Church: 

Fill out  ñInvitation to Joinò form enclosed in this 

booklet or contact our Parish Administrator, Theresa 

Hester (879-8651 or of-

fice@allsaintsbirmingham.org).  

   

What if I haven’t been baptized? 

The Episcopal Church baptizes people of all ages 

(infants, children, and adults) in the context of the  

Sunday worship service. The Rev. Dr. Glenda Curry 

(879-8652 or gcurry@allsaintsbirmingham.org) is 

available to talk to you about the sacrament of Holy 

Baptism where you are sealed by the Holy Spirit and 

marked as Christôs own forever. 

 

What is Confirmation and how do I become con-

firmed? 

Confirmation is a sacramental rite where persons 

who have been duly prepared make a mature, public 

affirmation of their faith, a commitment to the re-

sponsibilities of Baptism, and receive the laying-on-

of-hands by the bishop. Our confirmation class for 

adults is called Episcopal Church 101 and meets dur-

ing the spring. To enroll in the class contact our Rec-

tor, The Rev. Dr. Glenda Curry, 879-8652 or gcur-

ry@allsaintsbirmingham.org. 

 

What if I have been confirmed in another church 

other than the Episcopal Church? 

If you have been confirmed in another denomination 

(Roman Catholic, Lutheran, Orthodox), having re-

ceived the laying-on-of-hands from a bishop, please 

speak to our Rector, The Rev. Dr. Glenda Curry 

(879-8652 or gcurry@allsaintsbirmingham.org). She 

will arrange for you to be received by the bishop. 

You may be asked to take the confirmation class for 

adults called Episcopal Church 101 which meets in 

the spring. 

 

mailto:gcurry@allsaintsbirmingham.org
mailto:gcurry@allsaintsbirmingham.org
mailto:gcurry@allsaintsbirmingham.org
mailto:gcurry@allsaintsbirmingham.org


www.allsaintsbirmingham.org 

 

HOW TO CONTACT ALL SAINTSô CLERGY & STAFF 

CLERGY:  

Rector: The Rev. Dr. Glenda S. Curry: gcurry@allsaintsbirmingham.org, 879-8652 

Associate Rector: The Rev. Jack Alvey: jalvey@allsaintsbirmingham.org, 769-3180 

Curate: The Rev. Anna Russell Friedman, afriedman@allsaintsbirmingham.org, 769-3191 

Priest Associate: The Rev. Mike Cleckler: mcleckler@realtysouth.com 

 

STAFF:  

Childrenôs Choir Director: Susie Youngson, 870-4629, syoungson@bellsouth.net 

Childrenôs Formation:  

Stephanie Diethelm: smdiethelm@yahoo.com, 769-3189, 420-2833  

Jeannie Feldman: jeanniefeldman@att.net, 769-3189, 516-2347 

Jenny Lysinger, jlysinger@att.net, 908-2425 

Communications Director, newsletter & website,  

Debbie Donaldson, theparishioner@allsaintsbirmingham.org, 769-3182, 585-3568 

Financial Administrator: Barbara Messick, bmessick@allsaintsbirmingham.org, 769-

3184 

5:30 Music: Randolph Horn, rchorn@samford.edu 

Nursery Director: LeArden Pike: leardenrpike@gmail.com, 769-3190 

Organist/Choir Director: Melanie Martin Couch, mcouch@allsaintsbirmingham.org, 769-

3187 

Parish Coordinator: Theresa Hester: office@allsaintsbirmingham.org, 879-8651 

Preschool Director: Bebe Hardin: bhardin@allsaintsbirmingham.org, 879-2943 

Sexton: Herman Harris: office@allsaintsbirmingham.org, 879-8651, Alan Thornsberry, 

879-8651 

Youth Director: Corey Jones: cjones@allsaintsbirmingham.org, 769-3183 

Jr. High EYC Director: Maegan Collier, mcollier82@gmail.com 
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110 West Hawthorne Road, Birmingham, AL 35209 

Voice: (205)879-8651        Fax: (205)870-5749        Preschool: (205)879-1092 

After hours pastoral care emergency phone: (205) 617-8954 

Online: www.allsaintsbirmingham.org 

 

 

 


